April 9, 1996 Minutes of the Tassel Top Committee

Present: Robert Metz, Chairperson, Ernest Allen, Stephen Crockett, James Lewis, Steve Swick, and Nathan Poore, Town Manager.

The ageada was approved.

Minutes of the January 9 meeting were approved as submitted.

## Old Business:

R. Metz received a letter from S. Friedrich advising him that any applicable FICA is funded directly from the Tassel Top Account. Therefore, this amount will be deducted from our 1996 income. E. Allen informed the committee that the insurance for the town is now being reviewed.

E. Allen suggested that as of June 30, the Selectmen should decide the amount of money that Tassel Top should pay back to the town. N. Poore will check to see if a payment has been made to the Town.

## New Business:

The fee structure was approved at the January meeting:

Day Fees - Adult	\$2.50
Child 5-11	.50
Child under 5	Free
Sr. Citizen	1.00
Season Pass -Vehicle	40.00
Add'1. Vehicle	5.00
Individual	20.00

## Tassel Top Salaries:

Chief Ranger	\$7.75	per	hour
Ass't. "	6.00		
Gatekeeper	5.50		

Former park employees will stay at the same salary. Ranger Zwick reported that several former employees would like to return this summer. Pat Peluso would like to return as part-time ranger. We will need another gatekeeper. Tassel Top employees are Town employees.

R. Metz will contact D. Johnson to revise the Tassel Top flyer for the summer of 1996.

The park will open for Memorial Day Weekend, May 25, 26, and 27. It will be open for weekends in June until the closing of school on June 22, when it will be open every day until Labor Day.

S. Crockett suggested that we bid out for the Porta Potties.

Ranger Swick will advise the committee as to what he will need for the rental cabin. The committee authorized him to hire help at the minimum wage to prepare Tassel Top for the Memorial Weekend opening.

The next meeting will be held May 14, Town Hall at 7:00 p.m.